
APPENDIX 1.
Minutes of The Meeting of Newbury Town Council
Held in the Council Chamber, Town Hall, Newbury, 

at 7.30 pm on Wednesday 11 May 2022.
Present
Councillors Phil Barnett, Billy Drummond (Town Mayor), Jo Day, Sue Farrant, Chris Foster, Jon Gage, Stuart Gourley, Roger Hunneman, Olivia Lewis, David Marsh, Gary Norman, Elizabeth O’Keeffe, Erik Pattenden, Pam Lusby-Taylor, and Tony Vickers.
Officer in Attendance
Hugh Peacocke – Chief Executive Officer

65. Apologies for absence 

Apologies received from Councillors Martin Colston, Nigel Foot,  Stephen Masters,      Vaughan Miller, Andy Moore, Sarah Slack, and Martha Vickers 
66. Absent

Councillors Jeff Beck.
67. Declarations of interest and dispensations

Councillors Phil Barnett, Billy Drummond, David Marsh, Erik Pattenden, and Tony Vickers are also Members of West Berkshire Council, which is declared as a general interest on their behalf and a dispensation is in place to allow them to partake in discussions relating to West Berkshire Council business.

68. Minutes of the meeting of Newbury Town Council held on Monday 31 January 2022
Proposed: Councillor Elizabeth O’Keeffe
Seconded: Councillor Stuart Gourley
Resolved: To approve the minutes of the meeting of Newbury Town Council held on Monday 31 January 2022 as a true record of the meeting.
69. Questions and Petitions from Members of the Public
There were no questions or petitions received from members of the public.
70. Members’ Questions and Petitions
Question received from Councillor Tony Vickers:
“Now that the Decision has been made by a Minister in the Department of Levelling Up to uphold the Appeal by Bloor Homes in relation to the refusal of their outline planning application at Sandleford Park, will this Council formally confirm to the Planning Authority its interest in being involved in any negotiations with the site owner regarding taking responsibility for the Local Community Centre proposed for the site and also all Public Open Space other than the Country Park?”
The Mayor responded as follows:

I want to thank Councillor Vickers for bringing this important matter to our attention. 

The majority of the lands comprising the proposed Sandleford development are within the boundaries of Greenham Parish Council. However, a significant portion of the land lies along our southern boundary, as well as the proposed Monk’s Lane access to the lands. Therefore we have a direct interest in this development.

Our Strategy says that we will Lobby the Local Planning Authority as appropriate on issues of importance for the wellbeing and prosperity of the people of Newbury. Any communities in Sandleford will be part of Newbury and this is a really important issue for them. Regardless of the parish boundaries, they will see themselves as residents of Newbury. 

Last July our Planning and Highways Committee considered the role of private management companies owning public open spaces. The Committee noted that:

“Having public open spaces run by private companies is not only inequitable but it also lacks democratic accountability. Having management companies maintain and own public lands would require the residents of the relevant developments to pay for the maintenance of a public space over which they have no ownership or control, and which should normally be covered by council tax, or if taken in charge by a parish council, by precept”. 

The Committee agreed that Management companies are “inequitable and in the longer term, probably unsustainable. Public open spaces should be funded by, and accountable to, the public. 

For this reason, Newbury Town Council strongly objects to management companies taking over public lands. Whenever this is proposed, we will seek to ensure that it is the Local Planning Authority (LPA) that is the body who owns and maintains those lands. This will ensure that the financial burden of ownership and maintenance of these lands is equitably distributed, and that the public has a say in how those lands are operated. Once the LPA owns the land, devolution plans can be discussed with the relevant local parish(es).” 

I would suggest that this approach is relevant to all community facilities, not just open spaces.

We note the urgency of the matter. The CEO is requested to notify the Planning Authority of our interest in this matter and to advise them that we are prepared to work with them and Greenham Parish Council to reach an agreement on the management of these important community facilities.
71. Mayor’s Report


The meeting received the Town Mayor’s report
72.   Chief Executive Officer’s Report
The meeting received the Chief Executive Officer’s report. 
The Council thanked the officers for their work over the previous 3 months.
73. Committees

The Council received the minutes from the following meetings:

· Civic Pride, Arts & Leisure

7 February 2022



· Planning & Highways

14 February 2022

· Community Services


28 February 2022



· Planning & Highways

7 March 2022



· Planning & Highways

28 March 2022


· Planning & Highways 

19 April 2022         

74. Nomination of Mayor Elect and Deputy Mayor Elect for the 2022/2023         
   Municipal Year

   The Mayor invited nominations for the role of Town Mayor for the Municipal Year        2022-23.
   Proposed:
Councillor Elizabeth O’Keeffe

Seconded: 
Councillor Sue Farrant


Resolved:       That Councillor Gary Norman is nominated for election as Town Mayor for the municipal year 2022-23 at the Council’s Annual Meeting in the Corn Exchange on Sunday 15 May 2022.
 The Mayor invited nominations for the role of Deputy Town Mayor for the Municipal        Year 2022-23.
  
 Proposed:
Councillor Erik Pattenden

Seconded: 
Councillor Pam Lusby-Taylor

Resolved:       That Councillor Nigel Foot is nominated for election as Deputy Town Mayor for the municipal year 2022-23 at the Council’s Annual Meeting in the Corn Exchange on Sunday 15 May 2022.

75. The Mayor’s Charity
Proposed:
Councillor Jo Day

Seconded: 
Councillor Phil Barnett

Resolved:
That the Council supports Speakability, Newbury, and Eight Bells for Mental Health as the Mayor’s Charities for the Municipal Year 2022-23.
76. Election of Leader and Deputy Leader of the Council for the 2022/2023           Municipal Year
The Mayor invited nominations for the role of Leader of the Town Council for 2022-23
Proposed:
Councillor Tony Vickers
Seconded: 
Councillor Erik Pattenden
Resolved:       That Councillor Martin Colston is elected as Leader of the Town Council for   2022-23.
 The Mayor invited nominations for the role of Deputy Leader for 2022-23.

  Proposed:
Councillor Chris Foster
  Seconded: 
Councillor Jon Gage
  Resolved:    That Councillor Sarah Slack is elected as Deputy Leader of the Town Council for      2022-23.
77.    Committee / Sub-Committee seat allocation for the 2022/2023

The meeting was advised that there had not been any changes to the political   composition of the council over the past year. the proposal is to retain the same allocation of places on the Council’s Committees and subcommittees for 2022-23. 

 Proposed:
Councillor Elizabeth O’Keeffe
 Seconded: 
Councillor Jo Day
  
    Resolved:
To retain the same allocation of  places on the Council’s Committees and


    subcommittees for 2022-23.
78.     Committees / Sub-Committees for 2022/23 municipal year
  Proposed:
Councillor Sue Farrant
  Seconded: 
Councillor Gary Norman
  Resolved:     That at the Annual meeting on 15 May 2015 the Council appoints the  membership of Committees and subcommittees for 2022-23 as shown on Appendix 1 attached to these minutes.
79.      School Link Councillors for 2022/2023

  Proposed:
Councillor Jon Gage
  Seconded: 
Councillor Stuart Gourley
  Resolved:     To appoint link Councillors to schools for 2022-23 as shown on 
  Appendix 2 attached to these minutes.
80.     Representation on Outside Bodies for 2022/2023
The proposal to the Council was to retain the same representation for 2022-23, with   the exception of one change in role description. The Council currently nominates a member to the Board of the Business Improvement District (The BID) and Councillor Martin Colston has filled that position for the past 3 years. 
However, there was concern that the requirements of that role are such that a member or officer of this council could not properly fill the role without a direct conflict of interests. The Council had discussed the matter with the BID and agreed that the Town Council would appoint an observer to BID Board meetings, thereby giving the post holder more independence at meetings of the BID Board and the Town Council. (This is the practice with several other BID’s). Councillor Colston was prepared to continue in that role, should the Council appoint him.
  Proposed:
Councillor Elizabeth O’Keeffe
  Seconded: 
Councillor Roger Hunneman
  Resolved: 
To appoint representatives to Outside Bodies for 2022-23 as shown on 
  Appendix 3 attached to these minutes.
81.    Councillor Surgery 
  Proposed:
Councillor Gary Norman
  Seconded: 
Councillor Jo Day
     Resolved:    To agree the Saturday Surgery rota for 2022-23 as shown on Appendix 4 attached to these minutes.

82.     Forward Work Programme for Full Council meetings 2022/23
              The Council noted and agreed the Forward Work Programme. 

There being no further business, the Town Mayor declared the meeting closed at  8.07 pm. 
Town Mayor: ________________________

Date: _________________





